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AUDIT/FINANCE COMMITTEE   

March 07, 2017 
 

After determining that a quorum is present, the Audit/Finance Committee of the City of Denton, 

Texas, met in a regular meeting on March 7, 2017, at 10:31 a.m., in the City Hall Conference Room, 

at City Hall, 215 E. McKinney Street, Denton, Texas at which the following items were considered: 

 

PRESENT:                     Committee Chair, Joey Hawkins; Committee Member, Mayor, Chris Watts; 

           Council Member, Sara Bagheri 
 

STAFF PRESENT:   Todd Hileman, City Manager; Bryan Langley, Deputy City 

Manager/COO; Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager; Chuck Springer, 

Director of Finance; Antonio Puente, Assistant Director of Finance; Phil 

Williams, General Manager; Tim Fisher, General Manager of Water; 

Galen Gillum, Executive Manager of Administration; Kenneth Banks, 

Director of Utilities; Emerson Vorel, Director of Parks and Recreation; 

Scott Lebsack, Business Development Manager; Roger White, Police 

Deputy Chief; Robin Paulsgrove, Fire Chief; Kenneth Hedges, Assistant 

Fire Chief; Keith Gabbard, Streets Superintendent; Terry Kader, Fleet 

Superintendent; Craig Hametner, City Auditor; Frank Payne, City 

Engineer; and Kristy Odom, Recording Secretary.     

 

OTHERS PRESENT: Nicole Bradshaw and John Manning with Patillo, Brown, & Hill L.L.P.  

 

The following items were considered:   
 

OPEN MEETING: 
 

  

1. Consider approval of Audit/Finance Committee Minutes of September 27, 2016. 

 

Mayor, Chris Watts made a motion to approve the minutes. Council Member Sara Bagheri 

seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

 

2. Management Report- Annual Debt Report as of September 30, 2016. 
 

Chuck Springer informed the Committee that the Debt Summary Report as of September 30, 

2016 is available on the City’s website.  The report for this year includes some additional 

information required under a new state law that is located at the end of the report. 

 

3. Receive a report, hold a discussion, and give staff direction regarding the upcoming 

issuance of General Obligation Bonds and Certificates of Obligation. 

 

Assistant Director of Finance, Tony Puente, gave a presentation on the planned General 

Obligation Bond sale and Certificates of Obligation sale in the current fiscal year.  He explained 

that there are two notices of intent for the Certificate of Obligation planned issuance, one for the 

utility fund projects and a second notice for general government projects.  All of the planned 






